
Chapel Hill Friends Meeting
Newsletter: Seventh Month, 2024

Monthly Query: How does Worship enhance my capacity for attentive, non-judgmental, listening
to others?

Monthly Worship Tip from the M&W Committee: When one is moved by the Light to speak, such
ministry is often preceded by a physical uneasiness, a “heart pounding weakness,” from which
our name Quaker is derived.
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Upcoming Zoom Fora
https://www.chapelhillfriends.org/forums.html

July 7: Peace & Justice present "Sharing the Solar" Proposal from NCWarn (Click here to read
the proposal and see the announcement below)

July 14: Consider what God looked like or how God was described to you in your upbringing.
How did that influence how you felt about your own body?

July 21: How have your mental images of descriptions of God or the Inner Light or Spirit
changed over time? If you were to make an image of him/her/them/it, how would you do it?

July 21: How do the feelings in your body inform your decision-making and discernment? How
does your body tell you what is the right thing to do?

July 28: TBD

Upcoming Events

60th Anniversary of the Civil Rights Act, Tues July 2, 8:45-3:45
Dottie Heninger shares with Friends:

The Orange County Remembrance Coalition and the CH Public Library are sponsoring a day
long event to celebrate the anniversary of this "most sweeping civil rights legislation since
Reconstruction." Join us on Tuesday, July 2, 8:45 - 3:45 at the Library. Program highlights
include: James Williams will facilitate a discussion focusing on the history of the Civil Rights Act
and the strategies that led to its signing. Danita Mason Hogans will talk with Women of the
Movement about the local experience of Jim Crow and the struggle to pass a local ordinance to

https://www.chapelhillfriends.org/forums.html
https://www.ncwarn.org/our-work/sharing-solar/


outlaw segregation. Gene Nichols will close the day's presentations. Lunch is provided. Be
sure to register and see the day's agenda: occrcoalition.org/events/

Since CHFM asked to be formal partners of the Orange County Remembrance Coalition, part of
our support is in showing up and participating in their programs. Don't miss this extraordinary
opportunity!

Alternatives to Violence Project Workshop, July 12-14

The Basic Community Alternatives to Violence Project (AVP) workshop will help you discover
new ways to build trust and reduce conflict in your personal life, organization and community.
Please register today for this fun, hands-on workshop that will take place at Raleigh Friends
Meeting, 625 Tower Street, Raleigh, NC 27607.

The workshop will be held Friday evening 7/12/24 (6:30-8:30 pm), Saturday 7/13/24 (9:00 am -
5:00 pm; bring your own lunch and beverage), and Sunday afternoon 3/17/24 (1:00-6:00 pm).
Space is limited, so please register today by emailing deborahbromiley12@gmail.com. The $20
registration fee, which covers supplies and snacks, is due by 6/30/24. Send a check payable to
“AVP North Carolina” to Deborah Bromiley, 621 Thistlegate Trail, Raleigh NC 27610. Cash or
Venmo options are available, as are scholarships to cover the registration fee.

Since AVP was founded in 1975, the nonprofit organization has given over 15,000 workshops in
the U.S. and many more internationally. Most North Carolina AVP workshops are offered in
prisons, where research has shown the training reduces recidivism by 47% and anger by 30%
to well below the norm for Americans in general.

For more information, visit avpnc.org, or contact me.

Deborah Bromiley
AVP NC Co-Coordinator
deborahbromiley12@gmail.com

LGBTQ+ Game Night, Wed July 17, 6-8pm
Quaker Harmon shares with Friends:

The LGBTQ+ Senior Resource Team invites LGBTQ F/friends and their allies to participate in
monthly events that are hosted at the Seymour Center on Homestead Road in Chapel Hill. They
note "While our primary audience is senior adults (55+), we welcome adults of all ages to come
to our events." The upcoming game night on July 17th 6-8pm, will include friendly competition,

http://occrcoalition.org/events/
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snacks and drinks. Registration is required by July 15 with the Seymour Center front desk,
919-968-2070.

Announcements

Volunteers needed at the Community Kitchen

We need more volunteers to help us prepare, serve and clean up for two monthly meals at the
Community Kitchen at the IFC Commons in Carrboro. It's a pleasant way to get to know fellow
Quakers, work with food, meet new people and help the IFC.
Here are the dates this summer:
July 11 and August 8 for lunch (10 AM to 1 PM)
July 12 and August 9 for dinner (4 to 6:30 PM)

Contact Carolyn White at chwhitenc@gmail.com if you can help with one or more shifts or would
like more information.

Report from Quaker House
Curt Torrell shares with Friends:

Quaker House continues its fine work. Executive Director Wayne Finegar will be making
numerous trips to monthly and yearly meetings throughout the summer to shine a light on
Quaker House and peacemaking.

The GI Rights Hotline counselors reported a recent case of an Army Reservist seeking a
conscientious objector discharge. This person entered the U.S. as an immigrant with a green
card and eventually got citizenship. He joined the army because he saw how tightly it operated
in his home country during its civil strife. He wanted to be part of that kind of organization.
Instead, he eventually felt the army made him feel like a murderer.

The Hotline counselor and a Hotline trainee were allowed to be with him during his first CO
investigative hearing. The Hotline trainee, an Iraqi War veteran, spoke glowingly on behalf of the
soldier and the sincerity of his CO application. The investigative officer was not sure how to take
this from a vet, but all believed the first hearing went well.

mailto:chwhitenc@gmail.com


It will be months as this person’s application works its way up the chain of command, and
hopefully he will not be forced to deploy. The Quaker House counselors will stand by his side
during these months and give him support to endure.

Bridging the Gap
Dottie Heninger shares with Friends:

Quakers in Chapel Hill are raising money to support three James Cates Scholarships provided
through the Bridging the Gap organization. These scholarships cost $1,000 each and go to
assist high school students in completing projects related to their own history and their
aspirations. Bridging the Gap, led by the remarkable Danita Mason Hogans (she recently
presented a forum for CHFM and served as a speaker in our February meeting retreat), works
with descendants of enslaved people in Orange County. Please join your fellow Quakers and
bring a check made out to Bridging the Gap (CH Quakers on the memo line) to Meeting for
Worship before the end of June when our campaign will end. Your gifts are most appreciated!
This outreach directly relates to our Meeting's desire to be anti-racist.

If you do not attend MFW in person, please send your checks to Dottie Heninger.

"Sharing the Solar" Proposal from NCWarn
Wendy Michener shares with Friends:

The General Assembly of NC, the NC Utility Commission and Duke Power are all united in
denying climate change is real and doubling down on fossil fuels for provision of NC electrical
power. These people sincerely believe that their social, political and economic power are more
powerful and more significant than the laws of nature.

You may think, "that is impossible". I would be happy to provide a list of government officials
behaving just like this starting with (London 1858) "urban sanitation is a private concern" and
going through to the explosion of the Challenger and the recent CoVid response.

Which means the people of NC will have to take things into our own hands. Inconvenient but
consider the alternative. Click here to read the proposal ahead of July 7 First Day.

Calling 19-30 Year Olds for Trip to Bolivia!!!
Bolivian Quaker Education Fund (BQEF) is fortunate to have received a healthy scholarship
fund for Quaker youth, ages 19-30, to attend the Quaker Study Tour to Bolivia, less than three
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weeks from today! If you know a young adult Quaker who would appreciate and make the most
of this experience please nominate them ASAP! We would love to include one more young
person in our delegation to Bolivia.

Please ask any youth interested in participating in the QST to email our registrar Jim Morgan:
qst.bolivia@gmail.com.
There are additional documents young adult Quakers may want to read as well; to get these
email Pam Schwingl at pschwingl82@gmail.com.

2024 Committee Members
Read the Nominations Committee Report on the slate of committee members starting 7/1/2024

Recurring Announcements

InterFath Council Committee Is Seeking Volunteers
We invite anyone interested in becoming, or knowing more about being an IFC Committee
Member to please contact Carolyn White.

We welcome volunteers to help with food preparation and service at ICF every second Thursday
for lunch: 10a - 1p, and/or every second Friday for dinner 4p-6:30p. Volunteers are welcome for
part of the shift, or the full shift.

Zoom Tech Hosts Wanted
Support Chapel Hill Friends Meeting’s Zoom worship and forums by becoming a tech host. The
role is much more simple than you would imagine. Trust us! We need your help and will train
you. Please contact the Zoom Subcommittee if interested, or have questions:
zoom@chapelhillfriends.org.

mailto:qst.bolivia@gmail.com
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Inter-Faith Council Pantry Needs Donated Food Items
Please consider IFC’s needs when doing your shopping. There is a basket in the meetinghouse
foyer for food donations. IFC has requested the following food items: coffee, hot chocolate,
canned protein, canned pork and beans, canned soup (not vegetable), boxed cereal, cake
mixes, instant foods, ramen noodles. Thank you!

Visiting the Meetinghouse During Covid
Building and Grounds shares with Friends:

As you know we’ve curtailed use of the meeting house during the pandemic. Occasionally,
people have, and needed to, gone into the meeting house to support the few essential tasks of
the meeting. We appreciate that those visits have been brief and infrequent. We do ask though
that anyone that needs to go into the meeting house to please notify John Hite, by phone or
text, prior to going. Thank you.

Newsletter & eNews Reminder
Please send items for the weekly eNews email and the monthly print Newsletter to
news@chapelhillfriends.org.

● The deadline for weekly eNews is Wednesday 6 pm.
● The deadline for the monthly print Newsletter is on the last day of the month.

To unsubscribe, email to news@chapelhillfriends.org with the subject line, Unsubscribe.

Note: If you think that you haven't received your weekly enews or monthly newsletter, it helps to
add news@chapelhillfriends.org to your contacts. Otherwise it might go to your Spam folder
(and likewise for other chapelhillfriends.org mailing lists such as pfym@chapelhillfriends.org).

mailto:news@chapelhillfriends.org
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Recurring Events

Prayers for Healing/Holding in the Light, 2nd and 4th Wednesday,
7-8:30 pm
YOU ARE INVITED TO PARTICIPATE IN Virtual Prayers for Healing/Holding in the Light on the
2nd and 4th Wednesday of each month, 7:00 to 8:30 PM. Join us when you can for as long as
you wish - from your own home.

Do you have a name or a group of people to add to - or remove from - the list of those we will
hold in our hearts and prayers? If so, please send to: prayers@chapelhillfriends.org. The list of
names to be held in the Light will be renewed each month. Names must be resubmitted each
month to be maintained on the list. We'll send an updated list on Wednesday afternoons. Thank
you for joining us!

This virtual prayer service continues under the care of the Care and Counsel Committee and
each week, a committee member will collect and post the names that are submitted and will
read them aloud during the time of the service.

Worship with Attention to Gaza, Tuesdays and Thursdays,
12-12:30pm
Staff from Quaker Voluntary Service are holding space every Tuesday and Thursday at
12-12:30pm on Zoom for Worship with Attention to Gaza. It is a really lovely space to worship
alongside other concerned Friends of all ages to hold in tenderness the war, its impact, and our
relationship to it. There is a query offered at the beginning of each worship space with time for
introductions and fellowship after. All are welcome, here is the link to register:
https://lu.ma/qvsworshipwithattentiontogaza

Meeting for Worship with Attention to Peace in Palestine.
Thursdays, 5:30pm
Betsy Brinson shares with Friends:

mailto:prayers@chapelhillfriends.org
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You are invited to join Meeting for Worship with Attention to Peace in Palestine and Israel at
5:30 p.m. ET / 2:30 p.m. PT. We will continue to meet weekly on Thursdays at this time, at least
through the months of January and February, or until a permanent ceasefire is reached.

Join on Zoom:
https://afsc-org.zoom.us/j/85831333364?pwd=VEtPTUZuYk5hTHV2OGs1VzRkY0ZKUT09

Meeting ID: 858 3133 3364
Passcode: 759311

Pendle Hill Worship via Zoom, Daily, 8:30-9:10am
Pendle Hill Quaker Study, Retreat, and Conference Center is now opening their daily morning
worship to everyone, by way of Zoom or phone. A lovely opportunity for gathered worship every
morning. “A handful of Pendle Hill residents continue to gather daily in the Barn – from 8:30am
to 9:10am Eastern Time – expanding the 90-year-long tradition of daily worship here on
campus. Beginning the week of March 16, 2020, we started an experiment of opening the circle
of worship to YOU in your home. You can join us here via Zoom.”
https://pendlehill.org/explore/worship/join-us-online-for-worship-in-the-barn/?bblinkid=21029074
9&bbemailid=19903873&bbejrid=1408822779

Note: The above link takes you not to the meeting but to a page of general instructions. Look for
the sentence “You can join us via Zoom here, or by clicking on the image below.”

Pray for Peace - From Friends House Moscow, Daily
Link to the Daily Meeting for Worship for Peace sponsored by FHM/FHMSA: (Friends House
Moscow)
Join Zoom Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4165005614?pwd=NUtieEtqbDBYbjBrcGdMMzBKQ3drQT09
Meeting ID: 416 500 5614
Passcode: 182805

The room opens at 8:45am Pacific time (10:45 EST); worship begins on the hour and ends an
hour later. After worship there will be time to share brief thoughts that did not rise to the level of
ministry. You may also want to rename yourself indicating your geographic location. There will
be no audible indicator when one enters or leaves, and everyone will be muted on entry. Please
leave yourself muted unless giving ministry.

https://click.everyaction.com/k/76419859/447462266/-1012983519?pwd=VEtPTUZuYk5hTHV2OGs1VzRkY0ZKUT09&ms=EMA24EM0103FR&nvep=ew0KICAiVGVuYW50VXJpIjogIm5ncHZhbjovL3Zhbi9BRlNDL0FGU0MvMS84NTc0NiIsDQogICJEaXN0cmlidXRpb25VbmlxdWVJZCI6ICIzN2RmNGEyMS03ZGFhLWVlMTEtYmVhMS0wMDIyNDgyMjM3ZGEiLA0KICAiRW1haWxBZGRyZXNzIjogImJyaW5zb240MjJAY29tY2FzdC5uZXQiDQp9&hmac=wxMczjbRA5UU8I2rXC5ZZma4E4xPncZHhZWZOEiYi_k=&emci=8b9d16ef-53aa-ee11-bea1-0022482237da&emdi=37df4a21-7daa-ee11-bea1-0022482237da&ceid=252386
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https://pendlehill.org/explore/worship/join-us-online-for-worship-in-the-barn/?bblinkid=210290749&bbemailid=19903873&bbejrid=1408822779
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/4165005614?pwd=NUtieEtqbDBYbjBrcGdMMzBKQ3drQT09


Ministry may also be shared in the chat, but it is not the place for private conversations. If you
are new to Quaker unprogrammed worship and wish to talk with someone about it, send a
message to the host and someone can join you in a breakout room.

Business Meeting Minutes
Chapel Hill Friends Meeting

Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business
Minutes

9 am Sunday June 16, 2024
Online via Zoom

Ann Miller, Clerk, and Susan Inglis, Recording Clerk

In attendance: Jeff Brown, Carolyn White, Lynn Drake, Matt Drake, Tom Ludlow, Hart Pillow,
David Waterman, Betsy Brinson, Susan Peterson, Alice Carlton, Dave Curtin, Marion
Schoenbach, Susan Newcomer, Tom Munk, Jennifer Leeman, Julia Cleaver, Gwynne Pomeroy,
Lloyd Kramer, Kate Fitch Vinita, Julia Cleaver, Rob Jones, Colleen Fey, Carolyn Stuart, Wendy
Michener, Jan Hutton, Hank Elkins, Quaker Harmon, Monteze Snyder, Allie Scales, John Hite,
Dottie Heninger, Margaret Vimmerstedt, Buzz Borchardt, Paul Munk, Ann Miller, Susan Inglis

1. Ann, as Clerk, opened our meeting with worship and presented the Query: How can I be a
blessing to others?

2. Ann welcomed Friends and reviewed the agenda. There were no first time attenders.

3. Susan had prepared the Minutes of the May 2024 Meeting for Worship with Attention to
Business (MWAB). They were considered and approved.

4. Ann as Clerk and Carolyn White presented the following “Nimble Friends” minute, which had
been approved by the Ministry & Worship committee on May 6, 2024:

Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business (MWAB) is a corporate search for spiritual
direction and unity.  It usually relies upon the clarity gained from committee discernment and
recommendation. When asked to make quick decisions, our clerk's general response must be
"No, thank you.  That's not the kind of decision-making our faith and practice provide."  On rare
occasions when the immediate action is clearly covered by our Quaker testimonies and the
Meeting has already made decisions similar to the one requested, the Meeting clerk will contact
the Ministry and Worship and Care and Counsel clerks for guidance.  When unity is gained



among the three seasoned Friends, the Clerk will proceed with her/his decision and report the
decision to the following MWAB.   

The minute was approved.

5. Dottie Heninger reported that Piedmont Friends Yearly Meeting and Fellowship approved
signing on to the AFSC statement “Quaker organizations vision for peace in Palestine and
Israel” at the annual sessions 6/1/24. She explained that this minute follows one adopted in
2023 that emphasized Quaker principle, and that this minute is a call for action. It is available
online at
https://www.piedmontfriends.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Quaker-Vision-for-Peace.pdf

Friends appreciated the update. Friends were also glad to hear that Joe Groves, Wendy
Michener, Hart Pillow and Tom Munk have arranged a meeting with Thom Tillis legislative
assistant, Stephanie Blair to urge action towards a ceasefire, to which we are all invited. They
may soon bring us a proposal for a new ad hoc committee to continue working for a ceasefire in
Gaza.

6. Matt Drake, for the Ad hoc Schoolhouse Committee, presented the ten-year lease agreement
to begin Aug 1, 2024 with Carolina Friends School. It was published in the minutes of our May
MWAB and was approved by the Committee June 14, 2024. The committee recommends that
the lease be approved and then the ad hoc committee be laid down. Friends asked questions
for clarification on changes from the previous agreement, and also expressed appreciation for
the committee’s work. Julia was able to report on the school’s response to the contract, which
was positive. Friends approved the contract. As the committee has completed its work, Friends
also approved the laying down of the ad hoc committee.

7. Susan Inglis, presented the finalized Nominations Committee Annual Report and slate of
committee members starting 7/1/2024. A few updates had been made since the May MWAB.
The updated report is attached here as Appendix 1. Friends asked clarifying questions and
requested that the report include our representatives to AFSC and to FCNL, among the others
that the committee does not appoint. With discussion and clarification of several points, Friends
approved the report.

8. David Waterman, for the Finance Committee, presented the proposed budget for fiscal year
2024-25 from Finance Committee, noting that the budget is tighter than last year, with a
reduction of income and of expenses by about $4000, despite a significant industry-wide jump in
insurance cost (which is due to increased cost of replacement and construction.) It had been
published in the May MWAB minutes, and then was finalized as shown in Appendix 2. David
responded to questions and Friends approved.

9. Ann presented a minute of appreciation for outgoing Recording Clerk, Susan Inglis:

Chapel Hill Friends Meeting appreciates the consistent and diligent work of our Recording Clerk,
Susan Inglis, over the past three years.  We are grateful for her service.

Friends approved and Susan expressed appreciation.

https://www.piedmontfriends.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/Quaker-Vision-for-Peace.pdf


10. Ann called for other concerns of members, to be identified only and simply heard or referred.

Friend introduced a benevolences discussion, noting current guidelines are that our gifts go to
organizations that are Quaker-led and/or include strong involvement of our members. She
reported that Peace & Justice suggests a 3rd guidance, “organization working in an area
important to us and an organization we greatly admire, an organization that many of us believe
is worthy.”

Friend commented that she is moved today by how much work everyone on the screen puts in
to making our meeting work. She expressed appreciation of our meeting and all members and
attenders and the time we put in working, which is so different from most churches.

11. Ann noted there will be no MWAB in July. The next Meeting for Worship with Attention to
Business is planned for 9:00 AM on 8/18/2024.

Announcements:
1 – AFSC info on Gaza is published in their weekly email. All invited to have a look. Also invited
to attend 2 weekly zoom meetings with other meetings.

2 – AFSC: Betsy and Dottie attended an AFSC event at Binkley Baptist and an initiative called
Apartheid-free.

3 – Ramallah Friends School, where Betsy lived for 2 years about 10 years ago while she wrote
the history of the school, is in trouble. There is 60% unemployment in the West Bank and
parents cannot pay tuition. The Head of School will be in NC in July. Friends are encouraged to
visit the school’s facebook page and see the graduating class. There are currently 1200 student
in grades K-12. They are the future leaders.



Appendix 1

2024 Annual Report
of the

Nominations Committee
of

Chapel Hill Friends Meeting

The Nominations Committee seeks to identify and call forth the gifts and talents of
attenders and members of our Meeting for service within the Meeting and in the larger
community. Throughout the year, the committee works with other Meeting committees to
identify the interests and skills needed for committees to fulfill their missions. The
committee initiates the search for nominees, often asking other committees and
individual members of the Meeting community to help identify likely candidates. The
Nominations Committee seeks to align the gifts and interests of individuals with the
work of Meeting committees and of organizations receiving Meeting appointees.
The Committee brings nominations for vacancies in Meeting committees and
appointees for the next program year (July-June) to the May Meeting for Worship with
Attention to Business (MWAB) for review. Nominations presents a final report to the
June MWAB.
Nominations also finds appropriate members and attenders to fill position vacancies as
they occur. The Committee reviews the Recording Clerk, Treasurer, Recorder,
Correspondence Clerk, and Trustee positions as the terms are due to be completed.
The Committee also organizes a discernment process to identify a new Meeting Clerk
every three years prior to completion of the clerk’s term.
Vacancies on the Nominations Committee are nominated each fall by a Naming
Committee, identified by the Clerk and approved by the MWAB.
This year the Nominations Committee has found it challenging to fill all seats on all
committees. We believe, however, that most committees have sufficient participation for
functionality. The exception is our Peace & Justice Committee, whose membership is
small and static. The committee has sought guidance from our Ministry & Worship and
Care & Counsel committees. Our hope is that members and attenders will be led to
come forward and fill existing vacancies on the following committees:

● Adult Religious Education
● Childrens and Youth Religious Education
● Finance
● Interfaith Council
● Peace & Justice
● Publications and Communications

Our Current slate of nominees follows:

Friend Term
# Term Ends

Ann Miller, Clerk 1 2025



Jennifer Leeman, Recording Clerk 1 2027
Monteze Snyder, Treasurer 1 2026
Marie Hopper, Trustee 2 2026
Matt Drake, Trustee 2 2026
Lloyd Kramer, Trustee 3 2027
Carolyn White, Recorder 3 2025
Dottie Heninger, Corresponding Clerk 3 2027

Carolina Friends School Board
John Bell 2 2025
Laura Young 2 2027
Eric Graves 2 2027
Rob Jones 1 2027

Quaker House Board
Tom McQuiston 1 2025
Rufus King 2 2027
Curt Torrell 1 2025
Lori Khamala 1 2027

Piedmont Friends Yearly Meeting and
Fellowship
Leslie Rountree 2 2025
Brad Schultz 2 2027
Lloyd Kramer 1 2027

Friends Committee on NC Legislation
Pam Schwingl 2 2026
Wendy Michener 1 2026
David Waterman 1 2026

Coalition of Clergy



Friend Term
# Term Ends

Lynn Drake 2 2025
Dottie Heninger 1 2025

Adult Religious Education
Kate Fitch* 2 2027
John Bell 2 2027
Calaway Rohloff 1 2026
Mark Toles 2 2026
Campo Larrick 1 2026
Rebecca Estes 1 2026
Leslie Bassinger 1 2027
Vacant

Buildings and Grounds
John Hite*, Resident
Naveed Moeed* 1 2026
Peter Malone 2 2027
Wendy Michener 3 2025
Cecelia King 1 2027
Richard Miller 1 2027
Ken Bassinger 1 2027
Caroline Carmen, CFES head teacher Ex-officio

Care and Counsel
Alice Carlton* 1 2025
Leslie Rountree 2 2026
Tom Munk 1 2025
Bonnie Raphael 1 2025
Carolyn Stuart 2 2025
Richard Miller 1 2027
Jeff Brown 1 2027



Ann Miller, Clerk of Meeting Ex-officio

Children & Youth Religious Education
Jasmine McKewen* 4 2027
Rob Jones* 2 2027
Leslie Rountree 2 2027
Kara Grawozburn 1 2026
Laura Young 4 2027
Tom Munk 1 2027
Vacant
Kathleen McNeil, FDS Coordinator Ex-Officio

Finance
Gwynne Pomeroy* 2 2025
David Waterman* 1 2025
Tom Ludlow 1 2025
Julia Cleaver 1 2025
Mansir Petrie 2 2027
Susan Newcomer 1 2026
Daniel Hill 1 2026
Vacant
Vacant
Monteze Snyder - Treasurer Ex-officio

Hospitality
Quaker Harmon* 2 2025
Pam Schwingl 1 2025
Whitney Fry 1 2026
Evelyn Lee 2 2026
Susan Peterson 1 2026
Hart Pillow 2 2025
Andrea Wood 1 2026



Elliot Pahel-Short 1 2027

InterFaith Council
Carolyn White* 2 2026
Tori Toles* 2 2027
Ronald Carnes 2 2025
Betsy Brinson 1 2026
Max Drake 5 2026
Ann Drake 6 2026
John Bell 1 2027
Lynn Wilson 1 2027
Deborah Gibbs 1 2027

Library
David Curtin * 4 2027
Lloyd Kramer 3 2025
Allie Scales 3 2025
Annalee Harkins 2 2025
John Hite 2 2026
Jessica Harper 1 2027
Leslie Bassinger 1 2027
Lynn Drake 1 2027

Ministry and Worship
Carolyn White* 2 2026
Deborah Gibbs 1 2027
Matt Drake 2 2026
Susan Inglis 1 2025
Jasmine McKewen 1 2025
Dottie Heninger* 2 2027
Lloyd Kramer 1 2026



Tom Ludlow 1 2027
Julia Cleaver 1 2027
Ann Miller, Clerk of Meeting Ex-Officio

Nominations
Susan Inglis* 2 2026
Emilie Condon 2 2026
Deborah Gibbs 2 2024
John Hite* 1 2026
Quaker Harmon 1 2026
Lori Khamala 1 2026
Alice Carlton 1 2026
Matt Drake 1 2026

Peace and Justice
Wendy Michener* 3 2025
Astra Titus* 1 2025
Hank Elkins 4 2027
Joe Groves 2 2025
Vacant
Vacant
Vacant
Vacant

Publications and Communications
Sean Chen* 4 2025
Buzz Borchardt 3 2027
Finn James 2 2025
David Curtin 5 2026
Vacant
Vacant



Returning Citizens Financial Assistance
(ReCFAC)
Ann Shy* 2 2027
Asta Crowe 3 2026
Nancy Milio 4 2027
Gwynne Pomeroy 4 2027
Deborah Gibbs 1 2027

Shotts Leadership Fund
Jan Hutton* 2 2026
Jessica Harper 1 2027
Madelyn Ashley 1 2027
Ann Shy 1 2027
Roberto Quercia 5 2026

Transition & Support
Tom McQuiston* 4 2025
Nancy Fisher* 5 2027
Richard Miller 4 2025
Annette Broadwell 2 2027
Jefradrian Stafford 1 2027
Hank Elkins 4 2026
Byron Stevens 3 2026
Buzz Borchardt 1 2026
John Pilgrim 1 2025
Bonnie Raphael 3 2027
Asta Crowe 3 2025
Ronnie Harris 1 2027
Randy Burnette 1 2027
Elliot Pahel-Short 1 2027



Zoom
Buzz Borchardt
Jeff Brown
Quaker Harmon
John Hite
Dave Curtin

First Day School Teachers

Stacey Sewall
Nursery &
Pre-kindergarten

Kathleen McNeil (FDS Director) Children
Jasmine McKewen Children
Mark Hulbert Children
Andrea Wuerth Children
Carolyn Stuart Children
Julie Fieckhart
Leslie Rountree
Tom Munk
Jennifer Leeman
John Hite Upper Pod
Lori Khamala Upper Pod
Herbert Struemper Upper Pod

AFSC Representative: Betsy Brinson
FCNL Representative: Nancy Milio

Respectfully submitted,
Emilie Condon, Deborah Gibbs, John Hite, Quaker Harmon, Lori Khamala, Alice
Carlton, Matt Drake, Susan Inglis, Clerk



Appendix 2
FINAL OPERATING BUDGET 2024-2025



Financial obligations bridging more than one FY
Other Revenue and
expenses  
Special Projects

HVAC
to be
determined

UBIT back years
Designated est. 3700


